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Budget Audit Committee
As my 3rd year on the Budget Audit Committee comes to an end I want to Thank You 
All for being so conscientious of our funds. When I joined the committee we were in 
rough shape but now I am happy to report we have enough savings to keep us afloat if 
a tragedy struck, almost 53 thousand at the end of August.

I also commend Kristie and all committee chairs for staying on budget. The only 
expenses over budget so far have been reasonable; when more people attend the 
events, than your expenses are more than expected but that also means more 
income! Mid-Year and Bowling Tournament brought in over 5 thousand more than 
budgeted, also cost 4 thousand more than budgeted, but that means we are in the 
BLACK! 

We will not have final numbers to present until Mid-Year 2017 but the budget appears 
to be on par. Thank you also to the budget audit committee for stepping up while I 
was out of touch after having my baby.

If you have any questions please reach out to Kristie or I and thank you for allowing 
me to serve as your Budget Audit Chair for 2015-2016.

Respectfully Submitted,

Stephanie Taylor



Education Resource Committee
This last year indicates this is very exciting times for the Education Resource Committee. FIWT 
finished its first round of the Certified Insurance Professional of Texas (CIPT) courses.  Thank you to 
Jan Kearbey and Service Lloyds Insurance Company for the development of the first six courses.   It 
ƛǎ ƴƻǿ ǘƛƳŜ ŦƻǊ ǳǎ ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ǊŜƛƴǎΦ  Lƴ ǘƘŜ ǎǇƛǊƛǘ ƻŦ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ CL²¢ hōƧŜŎǘƛǾŜǎΤ ά¢ƻ 
ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ ƘƛƎƘ ǎǘŀƴŘŀǊŘǎ ƻŦ ŜǘƘƛŎŀƭ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƻŦŜǎǎƛƻƴŀƭ ŎƻƴŘǳŎǘ ōȅ ŀƭƭ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΣέ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜ 
present and create courses for this program.  Under new business, there is a proposed change to 
procedures which states that the Education Resource Committee will be responsible for the 
creation and maintenance of the CIPT courses.   As you may have noticed on the schedule, we are 
repeating the first course this weekend.  The plan is to have Subject Matter Experts (SME) for each 
course.  JimmieGale Berg, an FIWT Past President and FIWT instructor, is our first SME. 

We are in the process of developing the CIPT one (1) hour update courses; the first one should be 
available in 2017.  CIPT designees are required to take 2 hours of updates every two (2) years to 
keep the designation.  

Another proposed change is that all approved FIWT instructors are automatically part of this 
committee.  I think everyone thought this was the case but it was not in the procedures.  By the 
way, if you want to be an instructor, check out FIWT website under the EDUCATION tab for details.



Education Resource Committee
Based on your feedback, we have changed the cost of the FIWT CE classes for 
non-FIWT members from $10 per hour, per person to $10.00 per course, per 
person.   The hope was that it would give the non- FIWT attendees an incentive 
to join the local.  In reality, the result was a reduction in the profit for the local 
association.

²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ŀŘŘŜŘ ƴŜǿ /9 ŎƭŀǎǎŜǎ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǘŜǎǘ ƻƴŜΣ ά¢ƘŜ /ǳǎǘƻƳŜǊ 
.ƻǳƎƘǘ ŀ .ƻŀǘΦέ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ŎƻǳǊǎŜ ƛǎ ōŜƛƴƎ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŜŘ ǘƘƛǎ ǿŜŜƪŜƴŘ ōȅ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ 
newest instructors, Janet Dawson.  Check the schedule for more details.

It has been an honor serving as the Education Resource Chair. Thank you to 
Sharon Foster for asking me to chair this committee.  It has been a very fulfilling 
committee to chair.

Respectfully submitted,

Teri Jones, AU, PIWT

FIWT 2015-16 Education Resource Committee Chair



CISR (CIC)
The members of the Texas Education Committee met via teleconference on May 
24, 2016.  An update on the use of electronic devices and the CIC program 
expansion were included in the topics discussed.  Beginning in 2017, two new 
topics will be added, Commercial Multiline and Insurance Company Operations.  
Participants will still be required to pass 5 examinations, however they can 
choose from the seven institutes and may substitute one CRM or CPRM course 
for any one of the now 7 CIC institutes.  Current CIC designees are not required 
to take additional courses, though they should find the new institutes to be 
excellent update options.

I plan to attend the next committee meeting which is scheduled for October 4, 
2016 at the National Alliance office in Austin.

Thank you for the opportunity to represent FIWT on Texas Education Committee.

Respectfully submitted,

Cindy Condron, CIC, PIWT, CISR (CIC) Liaison



Scholarship Committee
Information was sent in January to over 100 high schools counselors in the Austin, 
Houston, Galveston and Members-at-Large areas.  I gave them a dead line of April 15, 
2016 to have all applications submitted me.  We received only 20 applications by this 
date.   As the chairperson for the Scholarship Committee I read each and every 
application and essay myself and determined the best candidate for us to honor.  

On May 18, 2016 it was my honor to announce Stephanie Gutierrez from Hutto was out 
2016 Scholarship recipient.  I sent a letter to Stephani and her High School Councilor 
acknowledging she was our winner & explained how the payment for the Scholarship will 
be done.  

Thank you Sharon Foster for believing in me and allowing me to participate as the 
Scholarship Chairperson. 

Respectful submitted,
Marie Misfeldt Committee Chair
Sandra Smithson Co-Chair
Danny Journey Committee Member
Sherri Hendricks Committee Member 



Scholarship Committee
It has been a pleasure for me to service as the Social Media Chair.

FIWT has a presents on Facebook and it has had a lot of activity this last year.

An area with no or little activity is Instagram, Twitter, and LinkedIn; these areas 
still need to be investigated.  

Thank you for the opportunity.  

April Massey 

Social Media Chair



Scrapbook Committee
aŀŘŀƳ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ ȅƻǳΩǾŜ ƘŀŘ ŀƴ ŀŘǾŜƴǘǳǊƻǳǎ ǘǿŜƭǾŜ ƳƻƴǘƘǎΦ  L ƪƴƻǿ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ 
LΩǾŜ ǿƻǊƪŜŘ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ƳŜƳƻǊŀōƛƭƛŀ ŀƴŘ ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜǎΦ

LǘΩǎ ōŜŜƴ ŀƴ ƘƻƴƻǊ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƛǾƛƭŜƎŜ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ǎŜǊǾŜŘ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ /ƘŀƛǊ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ {ŎǊŀǇōƻƻƪ 
committee.  Although I put it together myself I reached out to many FIWT 
members and especially Tanya to help me obtain pictures and all the 
information that goes into making a scrapbook.

!ŦǘŜǊ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ Ƴŀƴȅ ǇƭŀŎŜǎ ȅƻǳΩǾŜ ǾƛǎƛǘŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǘƻǳŎƘŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ ά.Ŝ ! 
{ǘŀǊέ ƳŜǎǎŀƎŜ ŀƴŘ ǊŜǇǊŜǎŜƴǘƛƴƎ CL²¢ L ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ƳŜ ǘƻ 
live your year vicariously through these pictures.  I know you and Tanya have 
experiences and memories you will never forget.  

I do have a scrapbook or two to present to you and I hope in years to come you 
ǘǳǊƴ ǘƘŜ ǇŀƎŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ǘƘŜ ƎǊŜŀǘ ƛƳǇǊƛƴǘ ȅƻǳΩǾŜ ƭŜŦǘ CL²¢ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ 
year as President.

Sincerely, Sandra J. Waters, PWT, CISR, FIWT Scrapbook Chair



Golf Tournament Committee
Final report of the golf committee:

Toni Campbell ςChair, Roy Powell ςCo-Chair, Jon Archer ςCo- Chair

To my co-ŎƘŀƛǊǎΣ L ŎƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ŘƻƴŜ ǘƘƛǎ ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ ǘƘŜƳΦLiterally. They did 
all my leg work in choosing a course satisfactory for having out tournament 
and one they knew would draw golfers to us.The course is beautifully 
manicured, food has been chosen, contracts signed, signs ordered 
etc. Nothing left to do at this date.The course is the Club at Twin Creeks in 
Allen, Texas.

We will have all the usual holes sponsored by companies who may or may not 
choose to man them for the tournament but will receive the advertising they 
are looking for. We have something new this year.A Charity hole, Charity 
Golf International, that will be manned by a golf pro Mitch Dobbyn and will 
occupy hole #15.. For a donation, Mitch will hit 1 or 2 drives per team. 
Donations are split 50/50 between FIWT and Charity Golf Association.In 
addition, if a golfer makes the hole in 2 (golf pro hits the first drive) they can 
win a 3 day golf trip to Pebble Beach. Since most golfers like to wager a bet 
or two on the course, our hope is that we bring a nice amount to be shared 
with FIWT.



Golf Tournament Committee
I would like to mention that I also had volunteers, Tammy Tabor Hutchison 
and Jocelyn Chambliss, who have a lot of experience tending to necessary 
functions at a golf tournament and will be a great help to us on that 
day. They will also man another charity hole for the day so they will be quite 
busy. L ǘƘŀƴƪ ǘƘŜƳ ŦƻǊ ƘŜƭǇƛƴƎ ƳŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘƛǎ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘ ǎƛƴŎŜ L ŎŀƴΩǘ ōŜ ƛƴ ƳƻǊŜ 
than one place at a time.The officers will also be at the club house for lunch 
and to greet all the golfers and thank them for attending and supporting 
FIWT.

Kristie has all this down to a science with ordering signs, printing, purchasing 
prized and awards and of course, she has again taken care of all that.My 
biggest thanks to Kristie for making this a very easy endeavor.

The golf tournament will be over by the time anyone hears this report but I 
feel sure it will be a great success and everyone will have had a fun day 
golfing. Thanks to all those who assisted in making this day a success.

Toni Campbell ςChair ςGolf Committee and Past President FIWT



Special Committee - Membership
Our committee was a special action committee appointed by President Sharon 
Foster.  Our goal was to work on steps we could take to increase Membership in 
FIWT. Members of the task force included Conya Harris, Shannon Dahlke 
Applegate, Gigi Heffernan, Judy Walker, myself and Donna Williams (as FIWT 
President Elect- Membership). 

Our task force met via conference call to discuss ways in which we could use 
our resources to reach out to potential members.  We discussed how we can 
help our local associations grow their membership. We also determined we 
needed to be more visible in conferences, trade shows as well as getting in 
front of as many agency principals/ heads that we can. We also determined we 
needed to review and update our brochures. We did that and made sure all 
Locals had the brochures in case needed to give to potential members.  We also 
agreed to ask our industry members to help distribute brochures and 
information on FIWT. 



Special Committee - Membership
During Mid Year Education & Leadership Exposition, we met with Presidents of 
local Associations and other members for a brainstorming session on 
membership growth. We heard what was working well with some locals and 
the struggles that many of our locals face in trying to grow membership. We 
will be developing this information into a strategy to help us grow FIWT. 

Realizing that the need for this task force was long range and that we need to 
continually look for ways to grow FIWT, the officers feel that this special action 
committee should be become a standing committee. As such, a motion will be 
forthcoming at the Annual Business Meeting to combine the duties of this 
special action committee with those of current committee, Career Awareness 
to form a new Standing Committee, Membership Marketing. 

Thanks to President Sharon Foster for realizing the need to focus on FIWT 
growth and forming this Special Action Committee and the members that 
served with me on the committee. The work is far from over, but it has begun. 

Sincerely, JoAnna M Ringel , Special Action Committee- Membership ςChair 



Insurance Associates of Corpus Christi
When you try to recruit new members to your local, and thereby to FIWT, 
what do you stress as the main selling point for joining?

When trying to recruit new members we discuss several things that we feel are 
benefits: 

We discuss our activities in community service. It is important to be a part of our 
community and we stress the different activities we are involved in. 

We discuss the education benefits. We offer free CE / Professional Development 
classes to our members as well as helping pay for attendance at FIWT Education 
meetings and classes. 

We discuss the benefits of being part of FIWT. We discuss the Mid-Year and 
Annual conventions and the education, professional development and 
networking that comes along with that. 

We discuss the benefits of being a part of an association with others in the same 
industry as we are. We are definitely a family and have made lifetime friends 
through membership in our association.  That is a selling point in itself. 



Dallas Association
of Insurance Professionals

Dallas has had several new members over the past few months.  We hope to add 
more for the upcoming year.

We have had several Community Service activities and, of course, our annual 
Bowling Tournament in September.  The event was held at Pin Stack and was a 
great success.  The bowling tournament is our main source of revenue to fund 
our annual scholarships.   

We awarded ten (10) scholarships at our August dinner meeting.  We had a 
really good crowd as the recipients and their guests came to enjoy dinner and 
the awards.  

Our Community Service outings for the remainder of this year include working at 
the North Texas Food Bank on Saturday, October 22, collecting food for less 
fortunate families in November and a toy drive in December.  We will also have 
our annual pecan sales this fall.

Regarding the one thing we are most proud of this year is the success of our 
Bowling Tournament. The participation was great and the increased proceeds 
will help us award more scholarships next spring.  Many thanks go to Bev 
Scolastica and Desiree Binion, co-chairs of the tournament committee.   
!ƴŘΧΧǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ōƻǘƘ new members!

We look forward to making 2017 a great year for DAIP.  



Insurance Professionals of El Paso 

I order to advance leaders on ourlocal level we have done 
away with the requirement that they must have served as a 
chair of a committee prior to becoming an officer. This has 
enabled brand new fresh members with new ideas to be able 
to jump right in. As a result both our President Elect and 
Secretary are under 40, and most exciting of all are not 
officer repeats.



Insurance Professionals 
of Galveston County

I picked question # 3 regarding the struggling with best way to 
advance leaders on the local level.

We have been dealing with this struggle for quite a while.  We have 
had a slate of officers for several years now.  We get a few 
members then before the officer elections come, we lose them.

However, the last year I feel we have gotten a few younger 
members with fresh ideas and excitement to spark out club to 
move forward.  They have cut their teeth on chairing a committee.  
They have set up community service projects and volunteer work 
for the club to participate in.  We are grooming them to move into 
officer positions.  By next year there will be a new, fresh smiling 
face sitting right here.



Harlingen Insurance Professionals
Tell us the one thing you are most proud of that has happened this year ς
either in your local or with regard to your local association on the state level.

One thing I am most proud of was our members this year. This year as President 
truly opened my eyes  on what it takes and how great it feels that our members 
offer a helping hand and come together to succeed in whatever the case may be 
Φ  ²Ŝ ŀƭƭ ŎŀƳŜ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ǊŀƛǎŜŘ ƳƻƴŜȅ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ƻǊƎŀƴƛȊŀǘƛƻƴ Φ LǘΩǎ ŀǎǘƻǳƴŘƛƴƎ 
what an organization can do when we put our minds together . From hosting a 
½ǳƳōŀǘƘƻƴ ǘƻ ǊŀƛǎŜ  ϷнΣрлл  ŦƻǊ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ aƛǊŀŎƭŜ ƴŜǘǿƻǊƪ Σ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ŀ ȅŜǘƛ ǊŀŦŦƭŜ 
to raise money for our high school scholarships, collecting supplies for our youth 
for back to school. Our local does amaze me and I am proud be  a part of an 
organization that gives back. We all have our personal lives and work to balance 
out and our member also take their free time to help and be there on their 
ǎǇŀǊŜ ǘƛƳŜ ŀƴŘ Ƨǳǎǘ ǘƻ ƪƴƻǿ ƛǘΩǎ ŦƻǊ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ŎŀǳǎŜ ƳŀƪŜǎ ƛǘ ǘƘŀǘ ƳǳŎƘ ƳƻǊŜ 
ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭΦ  CL²¢ ŀƴŘ ƛǘǎ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ŀǊŜ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ƎǊƻǳǇ ƻŦ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ŀƴŘ ƛǘΩǎ ŀƴ ƘƻƴƻǊ ǘƻ 
be a part of an origination that gives back to the community. 

-Janice Rendon

Harlingen Insurance Professional President 15-16





Insurance Women of Metroplex
When you try to recruit new members to your local, and thereby to FIWT, what 
do you stress as the main selling point for joining?

Just one of the items that I am the proudest of is over the past few months we 
came up with the idea asking each current member to provide a list of people 
within the Insurance Industry that they would like to invite to a meeting.Once 
we have contact information we send out personal invitations from the 
President/Pres-Elect asking them to please join us for our next meeting and 
when they attend the first meeting, we provide the meal at our expense.This 
has worked out really well for us, as we have had several new people attend and 
membership increase.

Our main selling point for joining IWM, and thereby to FIWT is what is provided 
by the organization   which is:

ÅIndustry Education

ÅGaining experience in Speaking and Learning to be a Leader (as well all know this 
can be difficult) as everyone with the origination both local/state level is very 
supportive

ÅCommunity Service 

ÅLIFETIME FRIENDSHIPS 



North Texas Insurance Professionals
Tell us the one thing you are most proud of that has happened this year ςeither in 
your local or with regard to your local association on the state level

The one thing that North Texas Insurance Professionals is most proud of is how we 
ǇǳƭƭŜŘ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ǘƻ ŜŀǊƴ ƳƻƴŜȅ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ CL²¢ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ ŎƘƻǎŜƴ ŎƘŀǊƛǘȅΣ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ 
Miracle Network.We raised approximately$575.00.We are a small group, but we 
worked hard raising this by doing several fund raising activities.One of the activities 
we did wasprepare breakfast and lunch meals to sell at the office.The food itself was 
donated by our members. Then we would charge about $10 a head and people 
would come and eat. Also, some of the girls at one office paid $5.00 extra a month to 
wear jeans on any day.One of our members took it upon herself to purchase snacks to 
sell them for $1.00 each.It just goes to show that even that we are small in number, 
we are big at heart and pull together to get the job done! We strive to help the 
ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ aƛǊŀŎƭŜ bŜǘǿƻǊƪ ǿŀǎ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ƻƴŜ ǘƻ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǘŜ ǘƻΦ

We came together for a wonderful cause and we appreciate the opportunity that was 
given us to contribute.We are very proud that we have a local that cares and helps.It 
is with these type of events and tasks to do that pulls us more together.We hope 
that this togetherness will help bring some more members in! 



Insurance Women of Metroplex
When you try to recruit new members to your local, and thereby to FIWT, what 
do you stress as the main selling point for joining?

Just one of the items that I am the proudest of is over the past few months we 
came up with the idea asking each current member to provide a list of people 
within the Insurance Industry that they would like to invite to a meeting.Once 
we have contact information we send out personal invitations from the 
President/Pres-Elect asking them to please join us for our next meeting and 
when they attend the first meeting, we provide the meal at our expense.This 
has worked out really well for us, as we have had several new people attend and 
membership increase.

Our main selling point for joining IWM, and thereby to FIWT is what is provided 
by the organization   which is:

ÅIndustry Education

ÅGaining experience in Speaking and Learning to be a Leader (as well all know this 
can be difficult) as everyone with the origination both local/state level is very 
supportive

ÅCommunity Service 

ÅLIFETIME FRIENDSHIPS 



Tarrant County Insurance Professionals
While there are many wonderful things that Tarrant County has done this 
year, the thing that I am most proud of is our association with The Center 
For Transforming Lives in Fort Worth.  The Center provides housing, child 
care and programs to women who are abused and/or homeless in Tarrant 
County.  They will allow the women to live in their facility for a year.  During 
that year, they will provide programs to them to help them learn how to 
take care of their finances.  This teaches them to balance a check book and 
how to set up a budget.   The Center will assist the women in locating 
employment.  Everything from working with them to set up job interviews to 
teaching them how to interview and providing them with an outfit to wear 
ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƛƴǘŜǊǾƛŜǿΦ  ¢ƘŜ /ŜƴǘŜǊΩǎ ƭŀǘŜǎǘ ŜƴŘŜŀǾƻǊ ƛǎ ǘƻ ǎǘŀǊǘ ŀ ŎŀǘŜǊƛƴƎ ōǳǎƛƴŜǎǎΦ  
They teach the women to cook and serve.  It is the actual residents that will 
cook the meal and then serve it.  At the end of their year at the Center, they 
will help find the women a permanent place to live.  They even give them 
sheets, pillows and towels to take with them to their new homes.  Lastly, 
they run a Child Development Center at the facility that is available to not 
only low-income but anyone in the community.



Tarrant County Insurance Professionals
Our association with the Center actually began in late 2014, thanks to Cynthia 
{ǇŜǊǊȅΣ ǿƘŜƴ ǿŜ ǿŜǊŜ ŀǎƪŜŘ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ǎǇƻƴǎƻǊ ŀƴ ά9ƳǇƻǿŜǊƛƴƎ ²ƻƳŜƴέ ǎŜƳƛƴŀǊ 
that they were putting on for the residents.  We not only provided a monetary 
sponsorship, a few ladies volunteered to help at the seminar.  We were then 
asked to help out one month with their Birthday Dinner.  This is a dinner where 
they honor the residents having birthdays that month.  You provide the food, 
birthday gifts and have a program or play a game.  It was August so we did a 
beach theme and talked to the ladies about TCIP and the insurance industry.  We 
also did a linen drive and delivered sheets, pillows and towels to them.  They 
were so overwhelmed, the ladies started crying.

This year we committed to doing two Birthday Dinners for the Center.  We did a 
±ŀƭŜƴǘƛƴŜΩǎ 5ŀȅ ǘƘŜƳŜŘ ŘƛƴƴŜǊ ŀƴŘ ǇƭŀȅŜŘ ōƛƴƎƻ ƛƴ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅΦ  Lƴ WǳƴŜΣ ǿŜ ƘŀŘ ŀ 
picnic-themed dinner complete with fried chicken and played Musical Chairs.  
We also held a diaper drive for the Child Development Center.

Our association with The Center For Transforming Lives has enriched all of our 
members, especially those that have participated in the events at the facility.  
We have already committed to doing Birthday Dinners again next year.   I hope 
we will continue our relationship for many years to come.



Members at Large
Members-at-Large Convention Report

The Members-at-Large group had some ups and down during the year. 
Over all, we lost three members, but gained four new members bringing 
our total to 26.

L ǎŜƴǘ ǿŜƭŎƻƳƛƴƎ ŜƳŀƛƭǎ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ƘŀǾŜ ƪŜǇǘ ǘƘŜ a![Ωǎ 
up-to-date on FIWT business and news. LΩƳ Ƴƻǎǘ ǇǊƻǳŘ ǘƘŀǘ ƻǳǊ ǘƻǘŀƭ 
number has increased, even if only by 1. 

Conya Harris, CIC, ACSR, CISR, CAM

FIWT Members-at-Large Representative
Study Serve Succeed

Members At Large



Immediate Past President
This has been a fantastic year!

As your Immediate Past President, I have 
had several duties to perform.

The Executive Director Review:  Kristie Gray 
received a raving review from the 
Executive Board and she was well 
deserving of a bonus this year.  Thank you 
so much Kristie for all that you do for FIWT 
and all that you do for each officer.  You 
guided me through my years and I know 
that you will continue to guide the new 
officers with the same passion.



Immediate Past President
The Community Service Award and the Leadership Award:  The first thing was to 
get the sponsorships in line.  Austin Association of Insurance Professionals is the 
sponsor for the Community Service Award.  Litchfield Special Risks, Inc. is the 
sponsor for the Leadership Award.  These awards would not be able to be given 
out without these sponsorships.  So I want to thank you both.

Now came the applications for these awards.  Wow, is all I can say.  These 
women are fantastic and they make me want to do more in my community.  Such 
very hard decisions to make, because they are all so deserving.  But, the 
committee for both awards were fantastic and I want to thank you all.  Since it is 
an anonymous committee, I cannot name you.  But you all know who you are.  
Thank you.

Since this is my final report as an officer of FIWT, I have to say what a pleasure 
and a privilege it has been serving you, FIWT, these last 5 years.  It has been the 
most rewarding experience that I have ever had.  I have so many friends from all 
over the State.  I am so very proud to say that I am now a Past President of FIWT.



Executive Director
Welcome to my town.  I have lived in Frisco for 15 years now and I 
have seen so much growth.  I hope that you enjoy your time while 
here and if you have any questions about Frisco, please let me 
know. 

Membership growth continues to be a struggle for us.  We took 
some great steps to develop a committee to focus all their efforts 
on membership.  I am excited to continue brainstorming with the 
committee on new ways to help increase our membership. 

Our support from our sponsors, our exhibitors and our Industry 
members has been terrific.  At both mid year and convention we 
have met and exceeded our income goals for sponsors and 
exhibitors.  We have some new companies so please take the time 
to welcome them to FIWT.

I am delighted that we continue to change things up a bit.  We are 
trying this new way of doing reports for this meeting.  I will put all 
the slides into a pdf and make available on the website soon, or just 
contact me and I can email it to you directly.  

²ŀƭǘ 5ƛǎƴŜȅ ǎŀƛŘ ά LŘŜŀǎ ŎƻƳŜ ŦǊƻƳ ŎǳǊƛƻǎƛǘȅΦέ  LŦ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ŎǳǊƛƻǳǎ ƻǊ 
ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴ ƻǇƛƴƛƻƴ ŀōƻǳǘ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ ŘƻƴΩǘ ōŜ ŀŦǊŀƛŘ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜΦ  ¸ƻǳ 
never know when that might spark something new and exciting for 
FIWT. 



Corresponding Secretary
L ŘƻƴΩǘ ƪƴƻǿ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǘƻ ǎǘŀǊǘ ƻǊ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƻ ǎŀȅ ōǳǘ ƘŜǊŜ ƛǘ 
ƎƻŜǎΧΦ

I have no words to explain how much fun and enjoyment I 
ƘŀǾŜ ƘŀŘ ōŜƛƴƎ {ƘŀǊƻƴΩǎ CL²¢ /ƻǊǊŜǎǇƻƴŘƛƴƎ ǎŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅΦ  
Getting to travel the state and visit all the local associations 
and meet all the new faces.  

What great adventures Sharon & I have had traipsing all over 
Texas.  Several wrong roads and only 1 lost luggage episode, 
not really lost just late arrival of the luggage.  I think that is 
pretty good for all the flying Sharon & I had to do. But we 
just went shopping (what more could we do)

I would encourage anyone that has an interest of being an 
officers try this position to get your feet wet and see what it 
is all about (you will be hooked).  You have all the 
involvement without a lot of responsibilities.  Not making 
light of this position because taking care of the President is a 
ƭƻǘ ƻŦ ƘŀǊŘ ǿƻǊƪ ǎƻƳŜ ƳƻǊŜ ǎƻ ǘƘŀƴ ƻǘƘŜǊǎΧǘƘŀƴƪŦǳƭƭȅ ƳƛƴŜ 
was pretty easy!!

All kidding aside what a wonderful ride this was and even 
though Sharon and I were friends before traveling with her 
this year has only made our friendship stronger and Sharon I 
have so enjoyed this year with you!  Thank you for allowing 
me to be your Corresponding Secretary.



Recording Secretary
The last year has gone by FAST!  Reports have been typed, sent, 
signed and filed with FIWT Executive Office. 

Looking back at just the people that I have met this past year 
alone it is overwhelming.  Talk about networking!  Working this 
busy year has not only helped my growth in FIWT business but 
has also helped in my business at Barnard Insurance.  After all, 
that is the reason we belong to such a wonderful organization.  I 
like to look at is as being very beneficial. 

Retreat was exciting as we got ready for the convention this year 
ςfrom both the North Texas local side and the FIWT side.

I am looking forward if I get elected to Vice President to using my 
connections I made this year to plan the CE classes next year. 

At this time I would like to thank Sharon Foster for allowing me to 
serve as the Recording Secretary.



Vice President
As my Vice Presidency comes to an end, I would like to say Thank 

you to our FIWT membership.   The help and support I received 

from our members, my FIWT Past President mentors and from 

Kristie enabled me to offer you some new classes and new 

instructors.  My goal this year was for everyone taking classes, to 

take a class at either our Education Conference in April or our 

Annual Convention in October that is a totally new topic to 

them.   I hope everyone was able to do that and enjoyed the 

new subject matter they participated in.  Our goal at FIWT has 

been education since we began this journey many years ago.  It 

never changes, education is the way we further our careers and 

ƪŜŜǇǎ ǳǎ ƛƴ ǘǳƴŜ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǳǊ ŜǾŜǊ ŎƘŀƴƎƛƴƎ ƛƴŘǳǎǘǊȅΦ  LǘΩǎ ƴƻǘ Ƨǳǎǘ ŀ 

saying.  We really do learn something new every day.  This new 

knowledge is important to us personally and professionally and 

helps us grow our creativity and interpersonal skills.

I would like to thank all the locals who sent in their education 

contest hours and applications for our National Alliance and IIAT 

scholarships that FIWT is able to offer. 

Please remember that Together FIWT can grow our knowledge 

and Knowledge is Power.  



President Elect
I am so excited to be here with all of you.  As you know in the last 2 
Forums I asked each of you 3 questions.  

The 3 questions were:

I want to know from each of you what value you get from being a 
member of FIWT.

Do you know 1 person in your office, town or a company person 
that you can ask to visit your local association meeting?:

What is the 1 thing at Mid-Year or Convention that you look 
forward to the most?:

I am hoping you took a few minutes to give this some thought and 
that you will share with other members and potential member 
what being  a member of FIWT or Your Local means to you.

I have enjoyed this year and hope you are happy with FIWT and 
will share what the value of your membership is with others.



President –Sharon Foster
As I sit down to write my final report as President of FIWT, I truly have mixed feelings.  I am so 
thankful for the opportunity that you gave me when you chose me to be your representative 
for the past year.  It has been such a joy for me to be able to meet so many of you and to attend 
your local association functions as well as having the chance to talk to so many people about 
FIWT and what it has meant in my life.  

And while that has truly been my joy, it has also been a year tinged with sadness, concern 
about the future and learning to depend on those around me for support, for ideas and for help 
in getting through some tough times.

When I became President of FIWT, one of my goals was to represent FIWT to the best of my 
ability and to spread the word about FIWT to as many people as I could get to listen to me.  I 
can honestly say that I feel like I have done that.  The visits across the state have gone very well 
for the most part and I do feel like I was able to introduce FIWT to some people who had 
previously not been involved with us.  The Task Force has had some ideas which we have tried 
to put into use ςbut we have not seen the increase in membership that we hoped for.  We need 
more work in this area!  I hope that we can continue to work together to spread the word 
about what a great organization FIWT is.  

As I travelled across the state, I did many different things:  installed officers, bowled, played top 
golf for the first time, and just spoke about FIWT.  I shared our CIPT program and educational 
programs that are available.  I have counted, and including Mid Year and the officer planning 
meetings, I represented FIWT as president 23 times this year ςand travelled over 12,000 miles.  
Texas is a big state and it takes a lot to be able to do this.  I am very appreciative of my 
employer, Bill Barnard, who has allowed not only me ςbut Tanya as well ςto be out of the 
office for FIWT business.  At times when I travelled but did not speak ςI still felt that it was 
important for FIWT to have a presence at industry events.  We have to keep our name in the 
industry eye.  



President –Sharon Foster
This year ςsome of the local associations have invited Kristie or myself or Past Presidents to be a 
part of their local IDAY events.  This has been a great way to get our name to the agents where we 
need to be.  I believe that we need to teach every member to be a recruiter for FIWT.  I think that 
we need to find a way to help local associations with leadership.  Some of our locals find 
themselves with the same few people holding office year after year.  That leads to burn out and 
frustration.  We have got to be pro-active or we could be losing more local associations in the next 
few years.

With the completion of the first cycle of the CIPT classes, we are planning for the update classes and 
are talking about how best to distribute the information of these classes to others.  This is evolving 
and we hope that if you have ideas about any of the educational courses, you will talk to an officer 
or the education committee.

FIWT members care about their community and we are so active across the state.   We need to 
broadcast our accomplishments in this area a little more so that if there are people out there 
looking to join a professional group who does community service in the area they are in, they will 
think of us!

FIWT needs to change and evolve to meet the needs of our membership today.  While we do this, 
the struggle will be to keep the things that make FIWT so special to us and still be relevant for new 
members.

Finally, I will never ever forget this year.  It has been hard and wonderful and a joy for me.  I am 
proud of FIWT and I am proud to be your President. 

Thank you so much for the opportunity.

Respectfully submitted,

Sharon Foster


